
 
RECONCILIATION 
By appointment by calling the Priest  
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK / MINISTRY TO THE SICK 
Please call the Parish Office to arrange for anointing for 
someone who is seriously ill, preparing for surgery or  
home-bound. We can visit upon request 
 
MARRIAGE 
Please contact the Priest to make  arrangements at least 
nine months in advance   
 
SACRAMENTS 

• Baptism 
• Confirmation/First Eucharist (Grade 2+) 
• First Reconciliation (Grade 4+) 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Adults 
• Rite Of Christian Initiation For Children 

 

Contact:  sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca 
 
FUNERALS 
Our staff are able to assist you during this difficult time. 
Once you have contacted the funeral home, please call the 
Parish Office to plan the funeral Mass and other 
arrangements  
 
PARISH REGISTRATION 
Registration forms are available on the Resurrection web-
site, at the parish office or at the Welcome Desk. Please 
notify the Parish Office of any address changes. 
 
HOSPITAL CHAPLAINS 
Hospital chaplains visit patients and their families to  
address any spiritual needs, to pray, to provide a friendly 
face and comforting presence, to talk about people’s fears 
and concerns, to bring Communion, and to contact a priest 
for anointing of the sick. 
 
 

Pasqua Hospital:  306-519-1380 
Wascana Rehabilitation Centre:  306-530-6511 

General Hospital:  306-519-1405 

REGULAR MASS TIMES: 
Saturday: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 9:00am & 11:00am 
 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday 9:00am 
Tuesday evening: 7:00pm 
 
Masses are broadcast daily at 9:00 am, the links are on our  
website at resurrectionparish.ca  

Pastoral Team 
Father Rick Krofchek (306-352-0988) 

Assisting Priest: Father Mau Nguyen  -  Deacon: Reverend Mr. Joe Lang   

INFORMATION 

   
 
  Monday        9:00am     + Gary Fink 
                                                           by Rene and Therese Briere                       
                                          
  Tuesday        7:00pm       Intentions of St. Teresa Margaret 
               of the Sacred Heart & St. Joseph      
                      by Terry and Kevin Harty 
              

  Wednesday  9:00am      + Ray Joubert  
                                                               

  Thursday      9:00am     + David Bagwell 
            

  Friday           9:00am      + Florence Loomer  
 

3155 Windsor Park Road  -  Regina, SK   S4V 3B1 
Phone: 306-352-0800   Fax: 306-352-0999   
Email:  office@resurrectionparish.ca 
Office Hours:  Monday – Friday: 9:00 am – 2:00 pm 
Please ring the doorbell 

 

Today’s Readings 
Daniel 7.13-14 

Ps 93.1-2, 5 
Revelation 1.5-8 
John 18.33-37 



SACRAMENTS 
        … an ongoing journey of faith 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

Anointing of Sick – available to anyone 
who is seriously ill or preparing for surgery  
 

Reconciliation – Priests are available before 
or after any Mass - or by appointment  
 

Marriage – register as soon as possible to 
ensure marriage preparation can be       
completed  
 

For any of these sacraments               
Call Fr. Rick at 306-352-0988 

 

Baptism 
Registration is ongoing   
 

Register as soon as possible. Celebration 
dates are set for February 20, 2022 and 
April 24, 2022. Celebrations dates will be 
filled as registrations are received.    
 
  
 

Confirmation/1st Eucharist (gr2+) 
First Reconciliation (gr4+) 
Registration for these sacraments are being 
accepted for: 
 
•children in grade 2 or higher – can         

register for Confirmation and First     
Eucharist. 

•Children in grade 4 or higher can          
register for First Reconciliation.  

  

Classes will be held one Saturday in  
January, February and March. 
 
 

Register for all sacraments by email to:  
sacraments@resurrectionparish.ca.  
 
If you have any questions you can    
either email the address above or call 
Barb at 306-352-8044.  
 

Please register as soon as possible so 
we can plan appropriately. 



My name is Brianne Cascanette.  I was born in Regina and grew up here.  I am a full-time mom to my daughter  
Adara. I recently started working as the office and fundraising manager at Options Pregnancy Centre. 
  
My interests and hobbies are: music (listening to various genres / time periods / decades), playing piano, watching 
movies, baking, taking walks with my daughter, reading (mostly non-fiction and books that help me grown in my 
faith and centre my life on Christ and his teachings), being with family and friends. 
  
A fun fact I’d like to share about myself is that I love vintage items and items with a story. I recently acquired a  
gorgeous mid-century piano from its original owner! 
  
I decided to seek out RCIA this year because in the past many months I have felt a pull to the Catholic Church, its 
unity, its teachings and its rich traditions and rhythm (with the liturgical year).  This step in my faith is largely    
motivated by being a mom and wanting to seek out a rich, faith community for us to grow and live life with. So far 
at RICA I have enjoyed getting to know the people and feeling such a beautiful sense of community and ac-
ceptance. 
  
I ask God’s Church for love and acceptance. 

My name is Amy Safinuk.  I am married to my husband Brant and have 3 
children, Sierra 12, Max 4 and Isla 2. I work as a teacher. 
 
My hobbies and interests are Rider games, golfing and reading. 
 
I decided to seek out RCIA this year because I was looking to find a     
community of faith for myself and my family. So far at RCIA I have enjoyed 
meeting everybody. 
 
I ask God’s Church for support and understanding for me and my 
family.  

My name is Colleen Kozak. I was born in Yorkton and lived in Esterhazy until I was 18 years old.  I have a 
21-year-old daughter in her fourth year at the U of R.  I have been employed with Regina Catholic Schools 
for the past 15 years. 
 
My interests and hobbies are: walking, going to the gym, making bread (yes, the pandemic nudged me to 
try) and making coconut cream pie for my family (yes, I stole the recipe from Emeril Lagasse and claim its 
my own … lol). 
 
A fun fact I’d like to share about myself is that this past summer I climbed to the top of a mountain in BC. 
 
I decided to seek out RCIA this year because of my job as well as my personal journey. So far at RCIA I 
have enjoyed the fun games to “get to know” all the individuals in attendance as well as their kindness 
and support. 
 
I ask of God’s Church for support, patience and prayers. 

My name is Justine Cascanette.  I was born in Regina and grow up here.  I am employed at FCC 
as a Learning and Performance Analyst. 
  
My interests and hobbies are: listening to music, staying active (walking, hiking, running, 
kayaking, ultimate Frisbee), spending time with family and friends, watching movies. 
  
A fun fact I’d like to share about myself is that I love vintage things! 
  
I decided to seek out RCIA this year because I felt it was the next right step in my faith journey.  
So far at RCIA I have enjoyed being immersed in the community / church family, learning and 
growing in such a warm welcoming and open environment. 
  
I ask God’s Church for true deep community. 
  

Celebrating Rite of Welcome 
 

Pray for Us! 
 

As parishioners you are invited to respond as God’s church. 
Please add a message of support on the RCIA Bulletin Board in the space provided. 



OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Let’s spread the word about putting People and Planet first 
Development and Peace's 2021-2022 campaign, People and Planet First, is 
calling for Canada and cCanadian corporations not to be complicit in violations 
against the planet and its inhabitants The easiest way to take action is to sign 
the petition calling on the government to implement a due diligence law that 
would require its companies to respect human and environmental rights in 
their overseas operations.  
However, there are several other options available to you if you have already 
signed and want to continue your commitment! You can follow the latest  
campaign news on our Facebook or Instagram pages and even update your 
profile to show the campaign colors. If you’d like to delve into the subject 
deeper, take the time to read our printable backgrounder. And what about 
sharing the campaign video with your friends and family? Whatever you 
choose to do, thank you for helping to spread solidarity! https://devp.org/en  

CHILDREN’s LITURGY: 
 

Children’s Liturgy leaders needed! Children’s liturgy is a very    
important part of our weekend Mass liturgical celebration and we 
are in need of volunteers to lead the children of our Parish in this 
liturgy!  
 

Your consideration to assist with this liturgy at any of the weekend 
Masses will be greatly appreciated! Please call the office for more 
information.  

Women’s Faith Formation 

Join us on Saturday November 27 for a road trip to the 
new Myriam Family Home to hear Sr. Lillian's          
testimony and see the new Myriam Family Residence. 
We will meet in the north parking lot at Resurrection 
Parish on Saturday morning at 9:00 am and form a 
convoy leaving the parking lot by 9:15 am. 
 

Women’s Faith Formation provides an opportunity for women to gather 
for fellowship, community and involvement in our parish life. Faith  
studies, testimonials, inspirational videos and prayer inspire and        
encourage our discussion and develop our deep and loving relationship 
with God. 
 

We welcome all women to join us for this opportunity to grow in your 
Catholic faith. This is a casual event and requires no commitment     
outside of our meetings. You are also welcome to drop in for one of our 
meetings or attend them all.   
 

If you would like to attend, have further questions or simply want to be 
part of our email list to learn about upcoming events please  
contact Charlene at chargraham111@gmail.com. 

Mondays - 9:30 - 11:30 am 



Did you know that you can send your weekly tithes and offerings now by e-transfer? Send them to  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca and they will be included with your annual tax receipt. If you would like to    

inquire about other ways of giving electronically, please email the Parish at  
finance@resurrectionparish.ca or call our office at 306-352-0800. Thank you again 
for your generosity in doing the Lord’s work in our Parish, our community, our city, 
and beyond. 

OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

                       OUR PARISH HAS AN ACTIVE  
             PRAYER MINISTRY. IF YOU OR   

         SOMEONE YOU KNOW IS IN    
 NEED OF PRAYER, OR IF YOU WISH 

TO JOIN THE PRAYER MINISTRY PLEASE 
CONTACT  

Sharon Schauerte, 306.586.9143 or email 
at  

sharon_schauerte2@hotmail.com   

Dn.7: 13-14; Rev. 1:5-8; Jn. 18: 33-37 
Today we celebrate the feast of Christ the King. A king unlike all others. There is no 
rule with an iron fist, no wars, no disƟncƟon based on ability, there are none doing 
without while others have excess. No, Christ’s Kingdom would not be recognized if 
compared with those on earth. The readings show how Christ’s crowning and return 
to gather his Kingdom was told from Ɵme of old by the prophets. 

In the gospel reading today Jesus tries to explain to Pilate that,” His Kingdom is not of this world.” Jesus tries to give him 
an example of how Pilate should be able to tell this when He said,” if my kingdom were from this world, my followers 
would be fighƟng to keep me from being handed over to the Jews.” He could have conƟnued with other differences  
between His Kingdom and the worlds kingdoms; everyone is treated with love regardless 
of their abiliƟes, everyone is loved because they are a child of God, all God’s giŌs are 
shared equally, all are relying on God and resƟng in His peace conƟnuing the work to 
bring all to God, to Christ and grow His Kingdom. 

Jesus goes on to explain,” I came into the world to tesƟfy the truth. Everyone who        
belongs to the truth listens to my voice.” Jesus has told us to love one another as          
ourselves, share our material giŌs from God with those in need, love and respect every 
person we meet regardless of their abiliƟes, help were God leads us.  

If we belong to the truth (Christ’s Kingdom), He tells us, we know His voice. Am I following 
Christ’s voice? 

ContribuƟng to the Archdiocesan Appeal is one means provided to us by God to help 
grow the Kingdom, in the Archdiocese of Regina.  

Our Goal 
$104,081 

 We’re looking for people to sign up to help with 
all liturgical ministries. Even if you had helped 
out in the past; please take this opportunity to 
sign up again as we slowly get our Masses 

back to normal.  See our website for more         
Information 

Thank You 



GREY CUP POOL Tickets 
 
Resurrection Knights are selling Grey Cup Pool tickets. Proceeds go to  
Resurrection Knights Charities. Tickets are $2.00 each 
 
If you are interested in buying some tickets, or helping sell tickets – please 
contact: Lorne Kirzinger  306-527-3031 

  
St. Augustine School Winter Mitten Drive 

 
The CWL is collecting mittens of all sizes for students 
of St. Augustine.  Please leave your donations in the 

baskets located in the gathering space. 
  
 Thank you� 

OURPARISH 
EVENTS FROM OUR PARISH AND OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

Men’s Faith Night 
 
There will be a Men’s Faith Night, with a twist in that it is open to women as well, on Thursday       
November 25th beginning at 7:30 pm. Come and hear the testimony of Sister Liliane of the Miriam 
Family of the Prairies. Sister Liliane will share her personal experience of the Rwanda genocide of 
1994 and relate how, through God’s intervention, she lived to share her story. The evening will be 
held at Resurrection in the church so there will be room to maintain proper social distancing. The 
evening is sponsored by the Resurrection Knights of Columbus. 

The Knights of Columbus are collecting clean winter outer     
clothing for the needy. Boxes have been set up in the Gathering 

Space where bagged clothing can be dropped off. 

The Knights of Columbus have an easier number for their Sarcan 
Drop and Go Knights fundraiser. Bring your bottles and cans to the 
Drop and Go at Sarcan, put in the phone number 306-789-2993 and 
you will have access to our Fundraiser. We are currently fundraising 
for the Xmas Meal for the Students at St. Michael's School 
 

Thank you for supporting this worthwhile event. 



Visit our web site for more events and information 

www.resurrectionparish.ca 

YOUTH 
… faith, friends and family 

Source is on December 5th at 
St. Cecilia’s Parish. It is geared 
towards high school students 

but everyone is welcome 

Gloria Patri - NOV 19th  
at Resurrection 



Oct 31st, 2021 FINANCIAL UPDATE 

1. Oct Year to Date Financial Results - Operations: 
 Oct year-to-date financial results reflect a surplus of $80,449.

  
 

 A closer look at Mass Collections and Donations: 
 
Revenues:  
The year to date Mass collections are $44,319 lower than budgeted but gratefully the year to date overall 
donations are $36,139 higher than budgeted. The 2021 budget was originally planned with the hopes of 
more people being able to attend Mass earlier in the year, however that did not happen until mid-year.   
 
Expenses: Our expenses are 5.2% less than budgeted year to date.  
 

 
.  

 

2. Remaining debt as of Oct 31st, 2021 is: $896,428. 
One of the finance council goals this year is to focus on debt repayment, in March we made a lump 
sum payment of $150,000 towards our debt.  
 

3. The Government of Canada Wage Subsidy program has been extended into 2021. We are grateful 
for this funding to the Parish.                                                                                         

 
Thank you for your continued support to our Parish your generosity is greatly appreciated. 

May God bless you and your family always!  
 
 

I will give to the Lord the thanks due to his righteousness and sing praise 
 to the name of the Lord, the Most High. 

Psalm 7:17 



PAROISSE  
SAINT-JEAN-BAPTISTE  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Paroisse Saint Jean-Baptiste, 2517, 25th Avenue, Regina 
(306) 586-5006    for calling your order 
(306) 539-5086   for texting your order 

baptiste@accesscomm.com for emailing your order 
 

 
At the beginning of December 2021 

 



CHRISTMAS BAKING TRAYS 

Proceeds go to the Cuernavaca Project  

 
We are selling individual trays of Christmas baking with an 

assortment of dainties consisting of cookies, squares, and tarts.  

  

$35 tray (approx. 36‐40 pcs)     $20 tray (approx. 24‐26 pcs) 

To order call: 
  

Debbie @ 306‐533‐2118        or      Joan @ 306‐533‐1648 
debbiebulych@gmail.com              jmrink@sasktel.net  

 
 

Deadline to place orders for baking trays is December 1st, 2021 

Tray pick‐up is to be worked out with Debbie  



WE'RE HIRING!
FUND DEVELOPMENT
CONSULTANT

Send us your resume and cover letter to

regina@citykidz.ca   

by November 30, 2021.

APPLY NOW

scan for more
information
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Our Lord Jesus 
Christ, King of the 

Universe

Stewardship Bulletin Bit
“Jesus answered, ‘My kingdom does not belong to this world.”  
(John 18:36)
Life is short.  How much time, energy and money do you put 
into building “your” kingdom here on earth?  We all know we 
can’t take it with us.  The real kingdom is in the next life.  Yet, 
how much time, energy and money do you invest in working for 
that eternal kingdom?  Ask God for His guidance.  Detach from 
earthly possessions.  Generously share your material goods with 
others for the greater glory of God.

Page One

An Overview of the CCCB Truth and Reconciliation 
Journey in Solidarity with the Indigenous Delegation 
Going to Rome

From December 17th to 20th, an Indigenous delegation will 
be going to meet Pope Francis in Rome. Its aim is to create 
meaningful encounters of dialogue and healing, and to prepare 
the Pope for his pastoral visit to Canada. As you know, in 
late September the Catholic Bishops of Canada offered an 
unequivocal apology to Indigenous Peoples, which provides 
a context for the forthcoming trip to Rome as a step towards 
reconciliation. 

Like our own process of the sacrament of reconciliation, we 
begin by acknowledging the truths of where and how we as 
Catholics have been the source of deep pain and wounds; 
what we have done and what we have failed to do. Pope 
Francis will have an opportunity to hear about the effects of 
colonization, the signing and breaking of treaties, the legacy 
of residential schools, and intergenerational trauma. Many 
of the stories he will hear will touch these painful truths, and 
that is an essential step towards healing that will lead to a 
meaningful encounter and relationship building.

Let us be in solidarity with this Indigenous delegation and 
the efforts of the Canadian Church as it takes steps on this 
healing and reconciling journey. Truth, new beginnings and 
right relationships pave the way towards Reconciliation.

Let us embark on this journey following the movement of the 
Advent liturgical cycle, beginning with the feast of Christ the 
King, by entering into the five stage process of the sacrament 
of reconciliation: examine, confession, repentance, reparation 
and reconciliation. 

What is Synodality? 
The Greek word synodos means 
“to be on the journey together.” The 
Second Vatican Council speaks of 
the People of God (Pope, bishops, 
clergy, men and women religious 
and lay men and women) as being 
on a journey toward the heavenly 
Jerusalem. They walk together, exercising the gifts of their 
Baptism each in their particular roles. Along the way, they 
speak and listen to one another and to the Holy Spirit as 
they work to carry out their mission: to make known the 
Good News of salvation in Jesus Christ. In Acts 15, we 
see that at the Council of Jerusalem the apostles and 
the People of God considered, discussed and debated 
the issues that faced the early Church. They reached a 
consensus after consulting with the Holy Spirit and one 
another. They journeyed together. Synodality is a way 
of journeying together - of living out our faith - that calls 
for shared responsibility, open and honest dialogue, and 
discernment with the Holy Spirit to arrive at pastoral 
solutions to the issues of our day. 
What are we being asked to do? 
The people of the Archdiocese of Regina, with dioceses 
and Christian communities around the world, are being 
asked to speak and to listen about one main theme: 
A synodal Church, in announcing the Gospel, “journeys 
together:” 
• How is this “journeying together” happening today in your 
particular Church, in your parish? 
• What steps does the Spirit invite us to take in order to 
grow in our “journeying together”? 
Plans are underway to give parishes, organizations, as 
many individuals as possible the opportunity to respond 
to this theme over the next several months. Look for 
more information in your Parish Bulletin, in Archdiocesan 
communications and on the diocesan website: 
https://archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023 

itwewin Corner (itwewin is the Cree word which means 
‘the word’ or ‘as it is said...’)
Fr. John Weckend, Archdiocese of Regina Truth and  
Reconciliation Healing Committee
Did you know that... following World War Two, returning 
First Nation veterans discovered that they had lost their 
‘status’ as a result of being absent from their reserves for 
more than four years, a stipulation of the Indian Act at that 
time.
 

The Archdiocese of Regina is located on Treaty 4 Territory, 
the traditional lands of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, 

and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota,  
and  Métis peoples.

https://archregina.sk.ca/synod-2021-2023  
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Archbishop’s Appeal
Today we celebrate the feast of Christ the King. A king 
unlike all others. There is no rule with an iron fist, no wars, 
no distinction based on ability, there are none doing without 
while others have excess. No, Christ’s Kingdom would not 
be recognized if compared with those on earth. The readings 
show how Christ’s crowning and return to gather his Kingdom 
was told from time of old by the prophets.
In the gospel reading today Jesus tries to explain to Pilate 
that,” His Kingdom is not of this world.” Jesus tries to give 
him an example of how Pilate should be able to tell this when 
He said,” if my kingdom were from this world, my followers 
would be fighting to keep me from being handed over to 
the Jews.” He could have continued with other differences 
between His Kingdom and the worlds kingdoms; everyone 
is treated with love regardless of their abilities, everyone is 
loved because they are a child of God, all God’s gifts are 
shared equally, all are relying on God and resting in His 
peace continuing the work to bring all to God, to Christ and 
grow His Kingdom.
Jesus goes on to explain,” I came into the world to testify the 
truth. Everyone who belongs to the truth listens to my voice.” 
Jesus has told us to love one another as ourselves, share 
our material gifts from God with those in need, love and 
respect every person we meet regardless of their abilities, 
help were God leads us.
If we belong to the truth (Christ’s Kingdom), He tells us, we 
know His voice. Am I following Christ’s voice?
Contributing to the Archdiocesan Appeal is one means 
provided to us by God to help grow the Kingdom, in the 
Archdiocese of Regina.

TF271: COVID-19 and Vaccines with Dr. Kevin Cormier 
of Mount Sinai Hospital Toronto - Part 1
Dr. Brett Salkeld is joined by Dr. Kevin Cormier, Medical 
Researcher at Mount Sinai Hospital, Toronto, with a 
background in theology and philosophy, discussing the 
science behind COVID-19 and the vaccines that have been 
developed to fight it. https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/covid-
19-and-vaccines-with-dr-kevin-cormier-of-mount-sinai-
hospital-toronto-part-1

Canadian Jesuits International Christmas Concert
Solidarity: A celebratory concert
Tuesday, November 30 – 7:00 pm (EST)
Zoom Concert 
Music brings harmony to the world. Canadian Jesuits 
International (CJI) cordially invites you to join us for an 
online celebration through music, poetry and dance. It will 
help us to prepare for Christmas and to thank all our friends 
and supporters who stood by CJI and our Jesuit partners 
in Africa, Asia and Latin America through the difficult times 
this year. Register at:  https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/
register/tZ0vdeqgrjMtHNWpCBhkCHPzou2eMEDVCwTk

Would you like to revive the joy of the great adventure 
Of your filial relationship with God your Father 
Providence?
The Myriam Family of the Prairies would like to invite you to 
an afternoon retreat. With the theme: « Living as God’s child; 
a Covenant sealed in His Providence. ». On November 20th 
from 1h30 to 4h30 pm at their house of prayer in McLean, 
SK. The retreat is including a time of talk and sharing, a time 
of deepening the Gospel of the Baptism of Jesus followed by 
a Lectio Divina and Eucharistic Adoration. 
For registration, please contact us at 306-761-0528 
or email: pss.prairies@famillemyriam.org

Spirituality of Early Church
Campion College invites you to spend time with renowned 
New Testament Scholar Fr. Scott Lewis S.J. for their winter 
semester for a course on The Spirituality of the Early Church. 
This course will be offered Mondays evenings from 7:00- 
9.15 PM starting in January 2022.  
The New Testament presents a vision of a transformed 
world and humanity. The course will explore the various 
currents of New Testament spirituality and their relationship 
with culture, society, and experience.

Part-time Pastoral Assistant
Would you like to work part-time as member of a small team 
working helping to share in and carry out the catechetical 
mission of the church? Then this might be the position you 
are looking for.  St. Martin de Porres Parish in Regina is 
seeking a part-time pastoral assistant who is able to work 
with all age groups, from babies to seniors, in preparation to 
receive the sacraments.  Under the direction of the pastor, 
the Pastoral Assistant would organize and facilitate all 
aspect of sacramental preparation. The Pastoral Assistant 
would also be required to journey with families during major 
illness and the dying process and the preparation of the 
Celebration of life.  The individual would also be required to 
provide support to the parish priest as required. Applicants 
are required to be a fully initiated and practicing Catholic, 
have strong organizational, communicative and leadership 
skills and willing to work occasional evenings. Start time is 
as soon as possible. Applicants should send their resume 
and letter of interest to Leona Burkhart at  lburkhart@
archregina.sk.ca by December 1. 2021.  Inquires can be 
sent to lburkhart@archregina.sk.ca.  

ttps://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/covid-19-and-vaccines-with-dr-kevin-cormier-of-mount-sinai-hospital-
ttps://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/covid-19-and-vaccines-with-dr-kevin-cormier-of-mount-sinai-hospital-
ttps://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/covid-19-and-vaccines-with-dr-kevin-cormier-of-mount-sinai-hospital-
https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/vaccine-mandates-and-exemptions-with-melissa-moschella-part-2 


To join these other great advertisers contact Joe Frohlick at 306-789-2993 or jfrohlic@gmail.com 

 

A woman goes into the Post Office to buy some 
stamps for Christmas cards. 

“I’d like 100 stamps,” she says. 

“What denominaƟon?” asks the clerk. 

“Oh for Pete’s sake, has it really come to this?” 
complains the woman. “Well, give me 50 Catholic, 
10 BapƟst, 20 Lutheran and 20 Presbyterian.” 


